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See Bob to 
sign up! 

 

Do you  

There have been some changes made in your VA 
benefit allowances. According to our very knowl-
edgeable Service Officer the Veterans Act of 2010 
allows for a one time grant of up to $18,000 for 
Special Equipment. Non-Service burial benefits 
have increased from $300 to $700. VA Mortgage 
Insurance has increased from $90,000 to 
$150,000. Until age 60 Vet Group Life Insurance. 
You may be increased coverage every 5 years. 
The GI Bill has several important changes also. 
Check with VA or your Service Officer for more 
complete details. 
 

Refreshments will be served at your Post 112’s 
open house birthday celebration March 15, 16 and 
17 from 3 to 5 PM in recognize the American Le-
gion’s 92nd birthday. Bring friends, prospective 
members or anyone wishing to learn more of what 
we stand for and what we do. 
 

Elections are around the corner. If anyone has an 
interest in running for any office, please see one of 
your nominating committee members (ie. Cathy 
Alessandri or Robert Calderwood.) 
 

Don’t forget April 16th is the annual 6th District pic-
nic. It is located again this year at Post 183. Pro-
ceeds go to support Boys State and Girls State 
transportation. 
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REMINDER—ALL DUES MUST BE PAID 
BY MARCH 1ST! 
 

Our dues are $25 per year but the Department gets 
$21 of what you pay, so we only receive $4 of your 
annual dues. Please check your card – if it doesn’t 
say 2011, your dues have officially expired. Let’s 
start the new year on a positive and generous note. 
Thanks –  1st Vice Commander Richard Derwinis. 



1ST Vice Commander’s Report— 
Richard Derwinis 

Page 2 Newsletter Title 

The barbeque grill was painted and the tree branches were trimmed as they were getting too close 
to the power lines coming to the building. 
 

On membership—we currently have 176 paid members which is 76% of our membership goal. We 
have had two new members/transfers join our Post. REMEMBER—ALL DUES MUST BE PAID BY 
MARCH 1ST. 

2ND Vice Commander’s Report— 
Gerry Dress 
March will be a very busy month for the Post, starting with the 6th District meeting at Post 53 in 
Sanford that begins at 9am. Lets have a big turn out for this. Then on the 12th we will have our Bur-
gers ‘N More from 11am until 2pm. It’s only $2 so come out and enjoy a great meal and some fel-
lowship with your fellow Legionnaires. On March 15, 16 and 17, we will have an OPEN HOUSE 
from 3-5pm each day to celebrate the 92nd birthday of the American legion. There will be coffee 
and snacks. We need some volunteers to help explain who we are and what we do to the people 
who attend so they will have a better understanding about the American Legion. The following Sat-
urday, March 19th is our semi-annual Arts/Crafts and Yard Sale. We need volunteers to help set up 
and tear down at the end of the day along with help during the day with various projects. And finally, 
on the 26th, we’ll have our regular pancake breakfast from 8 until 11am. It’s only $3 for a tasty 
breakfast so please come support the Post and make some new friends. WOW!  
 

And April will be almost as busy! We kick off April with Burgers ‘N More from 11am until 2pm on 
April 9th and then we follow that with the 6th District annual picnic on April 16th. The picnic will be 
held again this year at Post 183 in Fern Park beginning at 11am. Everyone is invited—please see 
the flyer in this newsletter for more information about the activities planned. On April 23rd, we will 
have two functions—first comes our monthly pancake breakfast from 8 until 11am and then our an-
nual Easter Egg Hunt for the kids from 1-5pm. It will be a FUN day for everyone! 
 

Contact Gerry to volunteer to help with any Post activity. 



that all of us have once made.   With the all volunteer 
military it is these YOUTH who makes up the protectors 
of our country of which we are all thankful.  May God 
keep them safety throughout their careers and know that 
we are extremely proud of each of them. 
 
Speaking of VOLUNTEERS, we need your help! In the 
coming months we are having the 92nd Legion birthday, 
FOURTH OF JULY, Christmas in July, Post semi-annual 
Yard sale and other events.  Remember the POST is 
made up of Volunteers and it takes all of us to be a well 
organized group.  General Patton could not have done it 
by himself.  It took everyone to do their part on the cam-
paign.   
 
The first thing on your part is to make sure you have paid 
up on your dues.  Remember the post only receives 
$4.00 of it and we are trying to assist others.   
 
HAVE YOU PAID YOUR 2011 DUES YET? 
 
After the meetings I plan on updating the records if you 
have an e-mail address, change in address, phone num-
ber or other information we hope to update our records.   
 
Thank you again for your assistance this coming year 
and may GOD Bless the United States of America, the 
American Legion and Post 112 along with each of you 
and your families. 

It is with great privilege that I have the opportunity to assist 
the Post in the position of Adjutant.  What a learning experi-
ence that has only just begun.  It is great to have the assis-
tance and help of the current leadership but even more so 
of Bob Colbert.   
 
As we set sail for greater adventures to the Post, I have 
nothing greater to say than the makeup of our post mem-
bers is tremendous.  We have a wealth of knowledge, ex-
perience and the willingness of all members.   
 
As of this writing, we have completed the Oratorical Con-
test in which our representative, Daniel Schwindt, came in 
second, even though our members present thought he 
should have won.  The competition was stiff and all contest-
ants did a great job.  Once again I wish to thank each mem-
ber for their encouragement and assistance with imple-
menting this program.  Thanks to the members of our Post 
who showed up and encouragement you gave each of the 
contestants during this contest. You made it happen! 
 
The Boys State contest occurred on Feb. 8, during our nor-
mal meeting and we have 13 boys going for three slots.  I 
know Ted Costello has placed a lot of time and effort in or-
ganizing this contest and we thank you.  Our Post is work-
ing toward affecting the lives of our YOUTH.   
 
The three sea cadets that have joined our military services 
prior to graduating from high school shows the commitment 

Adjutant’s Report—Billy Dover 

Happy Birthday to YOU! Happy Birthday to you! Happy Birthday dear ____. Happy Birthday 
to YOU! 
 
 

Your editor did not get a detailed list of members with birthdays for this newsletter but we 
wanted to say 
 

Happy Birthday!! 
 
To everyone celebrating birthdays during the months of March and April. 
 
Hopefully we can recognize everyone by name in the next newsletter. 

Happy Birthday to YOU! 
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The Quartermaster’s Store 
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Did you know that our Post offers many items like flag, shirts, printable business cards, etc. for 
sale? Listed below are the items Gerry has for sale and the prices of those items. If you want to pur-
chase something from the “Quartermaster’s Store”, please see Gerry Dress. 

• 3x5 flags (nylon)   $24.00 
• 4x6 flags (nylon)   $31.00 
• 5x8 flags (nylon)   $43.00 
• Hot set with pole and flag $16.00 
• Auto flag (window)  $2.00 
• Printable business cards $20.00 

• Mail box cover   $1.00 
• Computer mouse pads  $3.00 
• Polo shirts   $20.00 
• Windbreaker jacket  $25.00 
• Emblem shirts   $18.00 
• Hug shirts   $5.00 

The Pledge of Allegiance- 
Tim Healy, Sgt. at Arms 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag should be rendered by standing at attention facing the flag with 
the right hand over the heart or in a new ruling, salute the flag. Persons in uniform should render the 
military salute. When not in uniform men should remove their cover, place their right hand inside the 
cover with the Orange Emblem facing out and hold it over their heart. Women do not have to re-
move their cover. 
 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the United States of America is an oath of loyalty to the national flag 
and the Republic. It was originally composed by Francis Bellamy in 1892. The Pledge has been 
modified four times since then, with the most recent change adding the words “under God” in 1954. 
Congressional Sessions open with the swearing of the Pledge, as do government meetings at local 
levels. 
 

In 1982, President Benjamin Harrison announced a national proclamation making the public school 
flag ceremony, the center of the National Columbus Day celebration. The United States Congress 
officially recognized the Pledge as the official National Pledge in 1942. In 1943, Jehovah's Wit-
nesses considered the flag salute to be idolatry and the Supreme Court concluded that “compulsory 
unification of opinion” violates the First Amendment and later held students were not required to 
stand for the Pledge.  
 

After years of debate, in 2005, the United States Court of Appeals for the Fourth Circuit in a 3-0 vote 
allowed teacher-led recitations of the Pledge did not violate the Establishment Clause. On Novem-
ber 12, 2010, in a unanimous decision, the United States Court of Appeals for the First Circuit in 
Boston affirmed a ruling by a New Hampshire lower federal court which found that the Pledge's ref-
erence to God doesn't violate students rights. On March 11, 2010, the United States Court of Ap-
peals for the Ninth Circuit upheld the words 'under God” in a 2-1 decision that the words were of a 
“ceremonial and patriotic nature” and did not constitute the establishment of a religion. Now, about 
one-half of the states encourage schools to recite the Pledge. 





November and February. The 
restaurant donates a percent-
age of the gross sales during 
our FUN nights to the Unit so 
we need as many Post and 
Auxiliary families as possible to 
come out to the restaurant for 
dinner for our events as the 
monies raised help us fund our 
projects. Our next FUN night 
will be April 20th. 
 

We are looking forward to sup-
porting the Post at the upcom-
ing Yard Sale and Easter Egg 
Hunt. Stop by our Yard Sale 
location to purchase goodies 
from our bake sale. 
 

Our membership continues to 
grow and we anticipate being at 
100% of our membership goal 
before our next newsletter. We 
are currently at 14 paid mem-
bers (87.7% of goal) so we 
need to grow by at least two 
more members before March 
31st.  
 

For more information about 
joining Auxiliary Unit 112, 
please contact Nita Padgett, 
President or Nell Colbert, 
Secretary-Treasurer. We are 
looking for eligible ladies 
who want to actively partici-
pate in the programs sup-
ported by the American Le-
gion and the American Le-
gion Auxiliary. We’d love to 
have you join us. 

 

2011 is off to a great start for 
your Auxiliary and we have lots 
planned for the upcoming 
months. 
 

Early January saw Marge Ber-
rios and Aunita Padgett visiting 
four area high schools to de-
liver information about the Aux-
iliary’s Girl’s State program. 
And our January meeting fea-
tured Debi Shannon presenting 
our training segment about 
Girls State. We will be inter-
viewing candidates from Winter 
Park, Lake Howell and Oviedo 
High Schools along with Trinity 
Preparatory School on Satur-
day, February 26th beginning at 
1pm. This is our very first ven-
ture into the Girls State pro-
gram so we are very excited to 
be able to select one candidate 
and one alternate for this sum-
mer’s experience.   
 

Your Auxiliary has also now 
partnered with Eastbrook Ele-
mentary School for some of our 
spring and fall projects. Later 
this spring, we will be preparing 
our Reading Rockets packets 
for the school as a way of en-
couraging parents and children 
to read together. We will be 
providing each first grade class-
room with a package that will 
include two grade level appro-
priate books; one a fiction book 
and one a non-fiction book both 
of which are on the same topic. 
The children in each classroom 
will pass the packet around 
from student to student until 
each child in the classroom has 
had the opportunity to take the 
books home to read with a par-

ent. We are already making 
plans for National Education 
Week so that we can provide 
Americanism programs for the 
Eastbrook students. Eastbrook  
is also the recipient of our Box 
Tops for Education and Camp-
bell’s Soup can labels projects 
so we encourage all Auxiliary 
and Post families to cut off la-
bels from those Campbell's 
Soup cans you use as well as 
clip the Box Tops for Education 
coupons off of those products 
you use and drop them in the 
box at the Post when ever you 
come. With the budgets for our 
schools being reduced even 
more in the proposed state 
budget, our schools really de-
pend on our support as the la-
bels and box top programs ac-
tually give cash dollars back to 
the individual school collecting 
these items. WE CAN MAKE A 
DIFFERENCE IN THE EDUCA-
TION OF TOMORROWS 
LEADERS BY SUPPORTING 
THESE PROGRAMS TODAY! 
 

Our military families continue to 
benefit from our coupon collec-
tion project as well. We deliv-
ered another $600 in coupons 
to the Reserve Center in early 
February, bringing our total so 
far this year to more than 
$3000 in coupons. Please sup-
port this very necessary pro-
ject for our active duty fami-
lies by bringing the coupons 
your family doesn't use to 
the Post and dropping them 
into the collection box. 
 

Thanks go out to everyone who 
came out to Friendly’s in both 

Auxiliary Update—Nell Colbert, Secy-Treas 

Page 5 



Oratorical Contest—Billy Dover 
Wednesday Feb. 23 at 0930 
hours. 
 

Daniel has already started talk-
ing it up with his school mates 
for what could be and adven-
ture of a life time.  Thanks 
again to the post members who 
assisted during this process 
and those who showed up to 
encourage Daniel at the District 
level. 
 

Congratulations again to Mr. 
Daniel Schwindt for placing 2nd 
in the 6th District Oratorical 
Contest held last month. 

American Legion Post 112 
Oratorical Contest winner  

finishes 2nd in District. 
 
Mr. Daniel Schwindt, who won 
at our post, kept his composure 
and his steady speech during 
the District program. We were 
very honored to have this fine 
Senior at Trinity Prep present 
his speech on the US Constitu-
tion and then his explanation of 
the Article chosen as his pres-
entation showed his diligence 
and ability to explain both dur-
ing his speech. 

 

Daniel also showed his gra-
ciousness during the presenta-
tion of places and awards.  We, 
the post, along with his parents 
are extremely proud to have 
this young citizen among us.  
We can not wait to see what 
extra-ordinary things his future 
holds.   
 

Post Commander Padgett and I 
will be presenting Daniel with a 
Certificate and a check for 
$100.00 to be used to further 
his education at his school dur-
ing the morning assembly on 

Boy’s State : Ted Costello 
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The annual Boys State Selection was held on Tuesday 2/8/2011 at 6:30 PM. A 
total of ten (10) boys from Winter Park High School and Culver Military Academy 
competed for three (3) delegate spots. Once again we were sent outstanding 
candidates and the members had their hands full making the decision based on 
two (2) minute talks and then a question/answer period from the candidates. I 
was happy to see all the parents at the post in support of their sons. I have noti-
fied the counselor at Winter Park High School and also sent a picture of the dele-
gates and alternates selected from the school. Names were announced at the 

school and the picture will be published in the High School news letter. The following are the three (3) dele-
gates and alternates representing Post 112 at the 2011 Boys State July 3-9 at Tallahassee: 
 

Delegates          Alternates  
Alex Bogdon           John Good 
Kyle Hayes          Joseph Madsen 
Mason Maines           Gordon Schmidt  
 

I thank all the members for their participation in this process. It is one of our better programs that we support 
and it shows with the caliber of students that are sent to us.  
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BOOSTERS 

D & D Enterprises  
of Sanford 

 

Dyke Shannon 
 

300,000  
Promotional Ideas 

 

Shirts  
Caps  

Screen Printing  
Embroidery 

 

Since 1988 
www.DDPromo.com    

TommY's Accordion 
407 ­ 678 ­ 0943 
Winter Park, Florida 

Learn to play the piano accordion 
Lessons for Beginners Only 

SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS! 

Our Boosters roll reverted back to zero as of January 1, 2010. If you would like to support your Post 
by making a financial contribution or you would like to make an in-kind donation of materials to the 
post, please contact any of our officers. 
 
The starting  amount is $25 to be listed as a Booster. The levels are; Bronze at $25, Silver at $50, 
Gold at $75 and Platinum at $100. The amounts will be cumulative through the year, so that it is 
easier to attain the next level. At the end of the year, everyone starts over.  
 
The Boosters listed below reflect contributions made since January 1st, 2010.  
Bronze— $25 Bob and Nell Colbert 
Silver— $50 
Gold— $75 
Platinum— $100+   

•Chuck Kuhn 
•Stan Kalmowitz 

 
No new contributions were received since the January-February newsletter. 



 
Winter Park Memorial Post 112 

4490 North Goldenrod Road 
Winter Park, FL 32792 

Winter Park Memorial Post 112 
PO Box 910 

Goldenrod, FL 32733 

CALENDAR 
 

 MARCH: 
5 6th District Meeting—Post 53, Sanford—9am 
8 Monthly Post & Auxiliary Meeting  
12 Burgers and More (11am—2pm) 
15-17 Open House—3-5pm 
19 Arts & Crafts/Yard Sale—8am-3pm 
26 Post Pancake Breakfast (8-11am)  
 
APRIL: 
2 Sea Cadets  
4 Executive Board Meeting—7pm 
9 Burgers and More (11am—2pm) 
12 Monthly Post & Auxiliary Meeting  
16 6th District Picnic—Post 183—11am 
20 Auxiliary FUN Night at Friendly’s (5-8pm) 
23 Post Pancake Breakfast (8-11am) 
23 Easter Egg Hunt (1-5pm) 

OFFICER’S DIRECTORY 
 

Commander: Richard (Dick) Padgett 
407-678-2330 – rpadgett2@cfl.rr.com 
 

1st Vice Cmdr: Richard Derwinis 
407-671-9477 – rpderw@aol.com  
 

2nd Vice Cmdr: Gerard (Jerry) Dress 
407-671-8616 – dress5@aol.com 
 

Adjutant: Billy Dover 
407-678-4381– bgdjr14@gmail.com  
  

Sgt At Arms: Tim Healy 
407-260-0779 – timh-yikes@cfl.rr.com 
 

Chaplain: Tom Roberts 
407-657-4608 – tomar2@cfl.rr.com 
 

Newsletter Editor: Nell Colbert 
321.303.7445— necolbert@usa.net   


